Riders, here are your minutes to last nights meeting.  Sure missed those that couldn't make it.  Note the coming events.  Steve

 

         Research Riders Meeting

Mar. 11, 2008

 

Art Nicholls, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order. There were 13 members and 1 guest present at the Henry’s Puffy Taco Restaurant. 

 

New Business Section:
Before further delay… Steve Clay announced this years POLAR BEAR CONTEST winner… Chuck Ellis won by riding 2695.5 miles during the 29 days of February, followed closely by Patrick Keller with 2122 miles.  Congrats Chuck….

 

The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved, motion to accept Chuck Ellis, 2nd David Moczygemba.

 

Treasurer’s report: 

No report this month was made available by Ken Irvin, as he was not present at the meeting.

 

Road Captain’s Report (Recent and Planned Rides and Events):

 

Group riding – Jon Matthews stated that a committee met and discussed our group riding rules.  A rough draft has been made and once finalized will be presented for review.

 

Llano ride – Chuck Ellis reported that 24 bikes started the ride; this was the first ride where smaller groups were formed.  It was a wet cool morning when the groups departed, several routes were offered to Llano from Helotes.  Around 10AM the wet drizzle cleared once past Kerrville, after that it was a beautiful day.  Great food at Coopers, only problem encountered was that the groups all arrived at different times so we didn’t get to eat together as a large group.

 

Hill Country Museum ride – planned for March may not take place now, as weekends are full.  All are encouraged to make this trip themselves; else the ride will be planned at a later date.

 

St. Patrick’s Day Parade – Sat. Mar. 15th – Parade starts at 11AM.  Some will meet at the SwRI FCU on Culebra at 7:30 and ride to the Pig Stand on Broadway to meet at 8AM for breakfast, and then go to the staging area on the parade route.  Each rider in the parade is responsible for they’re own decorations, all are encouraged to wear your green as the parade theme this year is “KEEPING IT GREEN”

 

April Ride – Pete McKeighan was planning this ride, unfortunately he is no longer with us…… settle down, he is alive and well, he simply left SwRI to pursue bigger things.  Now the ride will be planned by Art Nicholls and will most likely be planned as a scenic coastal ride, stopping for lunch in or around Port Aransas, then ride back.

 

Amarillo By Morning Ride – Jon Matthews stated 14 have signed up to ride – 12 bikes.  While it is coming together there are still a few details to work out.  Looks to be a great ride.  Please confirm your interest in this ride by Friday 3-14-08 by calling Jon at 383-0214.

 

Old Business Section:
Liability Wavers – Scott Mullin got confirmation that since we are a sanctioned RRA Club, all members and guest that attend any RR activity shall have a liability waiver on file.  These were passed out to those in attendance.  Scott will ensure that others have one signed and they will also be provided at events for guests of RR members.

 

STOP – we took a short break to order dinner at “Henry’s Puffy Tacos”  (did I mention it was good food and company?)

 

We resumed while waiting for our food……

 

Cowboy Breakfast – SwRI sponsored Cowboy Breakfast had a good turnout with several of the RR members riding out to the event for free tacos, biscuits and gravy, coffee and juice.  It was a great time.

 

Open Discussion:

South Texas Motorcycle Show – David Moczygemba stated that the STMS is scheduled for Mar. 28 – 30th at the Joe and Harry Freeman Coliseum.

 

Jon Matthews made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Chuck Ellis, and unanimously approved to end the meeting. 
